Town of Burnham

Select Board Minutes for
Monday, February 5, 2024

Present: B. Chase, R. Basford and two others
Meeting called to order 7:00 PM.

Motion made by (RB) seconded by (BC) to accept the January 22, 2024, select board minutes;
vote was unanimous.

Motion made by (BC) seconded by (RB) to accept Warrant # 5 Payroll; vote was unanimous.
Motion made by (RB) seconded by (BC) to accept Warrant # 6; vote was unanimous.

Ryan Jackson, Waldo Community Action Partners (WCAP) Community Services Director, met
with the Select board to discuss what WCAP has to offer for services and how he would like to
bring those services here to Burnham. Mr. Jackson would like to start setting up here at the Town
office periodically to meet with residents, to better understand what is needed for services &
offer assistance here locally, so our residents are not forced to find transportation to Belfast.

Mike & Matt Bolster, Bolster’s Rubbish Removal, met with the Select board to discuss the
damage to the Transfer Station building, and how to proceed to have the building repaired. The
Select board asked the administrative assistance to contact MMA to inquire about hiring a
licensed contractor other than the original building contractor.

Motion made by (BC) seconded by (RB) to sign the 2024 Humane Society Contract; vote was
unanimous.

The Select board reviewed and made suggested revisions to the Solid Waste Ordinance that
KVCOG will be rewriting.

Motion made by (BC) seconded by (RB) to hold the February 19, 2024, Select board meeting on
Tuesday, February 20, 2024, due to the Presidental holiday; vote was unanimous.

The Select board discussed a complaint about the rocks moved (by a town resident) at the Town
beach to access the lake for winter activities. The Select board will contact DEP this Spring to
inquire about placing much bigger rocks that will not be able to be removed, to preserve the
walk-in only access.

Motion made by (RB) seconded by (BC) to hire Moonshine Gardens to remove the tree at
Reynolds Cemetery from the December 18, 2023, storm; vote was unanimous.

After some discussion, a motion was made by (RB) seconded by (BC) to redact a motion from
the January 22, 2024, minutes that were previously accepted; vote was unanimous.




Motion made by (BC) seconded by (RB) to accept the January 22, 2024, minutes with the
redaction; vote was unanimous.

After some discussion, the Select board decided not to allow home schooling events at the Town
office, due to this not being a Town event for insurance purposes.

Motion made by (RB) seconded by (BC) to accept Allyson Chadwick’s ballot clerk resignation;
vote was unanimous.

Motion made by (BC) and seconded by (RB) to adjourn meeting @ 9:48 PM; vote was
unanimous.



